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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

Thank you to all the Year 9 parents and carers who attended Parents’ Evening last night. 
 

We have a full newsletter this week with reports on the Talent Show, the young carers wellbeing session, the trip to Stamford 
Bridge and various sporting fixtures. I would like to congratulate all of the performers at the Talent Show, it was fantastic to 
see so many of our talented children take the spotlight. 
 

Next week is another busy week with the GCSE Geography trip to Eastbourne, Reigate Dance Show and the Year 7 Easter 
Disco. 
 

Next Thursday is the end of term and it will be an early finish at 12.05pm. 
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

Monday 25th March  
 
Tuesday 26th March  
 
Wednesday 27th March  
 
 

Thursday 28th March 
 
 

 

GCSE Geography Trip to Eastbourne  
 
Reigate School Dance Show, Hall 
 
Year 7 Easter Disco 
Year 7, 8, 9 , 10 and 11 Netball Celebration Evening, Wagamama, Reigate 
 
Washington Trip Departs 
END OF TERM – Finish at 12.05pm 

 

PARENTS’ EVENINGS 
 

Year 7 
 

Thursday 18th April 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

YEAR 7 
 

All of 7RA English for an amazing class word count of over 8 million words on 
Accelerated Reader! Hettie Norman for getting a huge amount of achievement 
points this week. Carter Patterson for making a fantastic start at Reigate School 
and showing real enthusiasm all the time. 
 

YEAR 8 
 

Jonah Pocock, Aron Bushi, Olivia Fraczyk, Oliver Le Marechal,  
Freddie Puddephat, Charlotte Anderson, Carson Mizon, Isaac Lawal,  
Bethany Knowles, Jack Lambert, Alexia Oakley and Nathaniel Smith for excellent 
efforts in their lessons this week. 
 

YEAR 9 
 

Grace Watkins for always being a kind and helpful member of the form. Bejna Yildirim for consistently earning 
achievement points throughout the week for 9CWL. Toby Allin for excellent attitude in lessons and form time. Daniel Judge 
for excellent attitude and for his efforts with the UK Maths Challenge. Arlo Moore, Felix Tharaud, Jake Wright, Harry Watts 
and Ruby Kelly for continuing their incredible run of 100% attendance this year. Frankie Nicolotti Marcoz for her hard work 
in History this half term. 
 

YEAR 10 
 

Kacper Chmurzewski for his very positive attitude towards revising Maths. Well done to Ayaan Khan for his excellent work 
on his English assessment. Noah Wiliamson for his Travel and Tourism coursework. Kaylah Munns for being conscientious 
and working hard. Milo Mills for his recent efforts with his Spanish homework. Francesca Atherfold for her paintings in Art.  
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SPOTLIGHT (CONT.) 
 
 

YEAR 11 

 
Well done to 11A Art for their hard work on the exam preparations this week. Well done and thank you to Joshua Brown and 
Eiliya Talebi Garakani for their superb performances in assemblies this week. Ethan Ward and Blake Threadgold for their 
positive attitude towards learning Maths. Joe Wilby, Joe Northover and Martha Clark for excellence in Drama lessons.   
Zoe Smith for asking the right questions when she doesn’t understand! Even if she knows it’s A level knowledge.  
Isobel Grant who always works hard, really conscientious. Louie Frear and James Turnbull for fantastic effort in Spanish 
revision lessons. Lucy Skinner for always going above and beyond, turning up to all the revision sessions and her huge 
contribution and effort to French lessons. Felipe Moreira who has been working hard in English recently.  11T4 for working 
so hard with focus in Maths since the February mocks. 
 
SPECIAL MENTION 
 
House Leaders Lucy Skinner, Avery Samolczyk, Afua Yarbi-Leboa, Noah Adams, Evie Kinsley, Zara Mehmood,  
Amy Bloomfield, Isobel Grant and Evie Maidment on the fantastic House Talent Show they produced on Monday.  
Luz Turner also played a major role in preparing for the event and Dylan Cross and Alfie Lodge were fantastic on lighting 

and sound on show night. 
 

 

STUDENT SERVICES NOTICE 

 

 

To avoid dehydration and potential headaches, please can we ask that you remind 
your children to bring a refillable water bottle to school. 
 
There are plenty of places for them to refill their bottles around school. 
 
Student services do not have disposable cups to hand out and it is expensive for 
them to buy a water bottle every day in the canteen. 
 
Thank you 

 

 

SURREY YOUNG CARERS 

 
Reigate School have been awarded The Angel 
Award as recognition for being a young carer 
friendly school. 
 
The Angel Award scheme was developed by 
young carers to help caring children be 
recognised and supported at school. 

 
 



 

YOUNG CARER WELLBEING SESSION 
 

Thank you to everyone that came to our young carer’s wellbeing sessions this week, it was fantastic to see our young carer 
children enjoying the afterschool activities. We saw some superb cake decorating and we enjoyed playing basketball. A 
thank you to the staff that volunteered their time to help and a special thanks to Brandon Glasson and Tyler Giles who did a 
great job in running the basketball activities.  
 

If you think your child might be a young carer please get in touch with Mrs Hartnett.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CCF 

 
CCF was a soggy affair this week with 16 cadets taking part in the military swim test. This is a 'watered down' version of the 
test that military personnel take, jump into the pool in uniform, tread water for 2 mins, swim 2 lengths and then drag yourself 
out of the pool unaided. Every cadet valiantly threw themselves in and they all did a brilliant job - it's astonishing how heavy 
the uniform is when it's soaking wet, yet they all passed and should be very proud of their achievements this week! 

 

 

 

 



TALENT SHOW 

 
On Monday the House Leaders hosted the very first Reigate School talent show and, alongside the Young Enterprise Team, 
raised £200 for the charity St Catherine's Hospice.  Parents, carers, staff and children were treated to singing, band 
performances, dancing, rapping, drumming, comedy and even Mr Alexander got onstage to take part in a magic show!  The 
event was won by Tilly who sang a breathtaking rendition of 'Hopelessly Devoted to You'.  Congratulations to all the acts for 
their entertaining performances! 
 

 
On Monday, we had the Reigate School Talent Show, with so many amazing performances from every year group. Thank 
you to the Year 11 team who organized and ran the event, and everyone else involved in the show. Congratulations to Los 
Animales the band, who came third, and Amy and Miley who came second. Finally, congratulations to Tilly, an incredible 
Year 7 who took home the trophy, with her amazing performance of Hopelessly Devoted To You. Thank you to all the other 
performers who demonstrated just how much talent Reigate School has! – Lucy Skinner  

 



YOUNG ENTERPRISE TEAM 
 

For their last week of fundraising the Youth Enterprise Team are going to be selling Easter gift bags and Easter raffle tickets. 
The bags cost £1.50 and the raffle tickets are £1. The raffle prizes include a range of chocolate surprises and a youth training 
session with Crawley Town FC. Children can purchase these at every break and lunch time next week. Alternatively, they 
can scan the QR code in school and donate to the Just Giving page. Thank you to all of the families that have donated and 
supported this cause this term. 
 

 
 



YEAR 7 DISCO 
 

 

  
 



HOUSE POINTS 

 
 

STAMFORD BRIDGE TRIP 

 
On the evening of Friday 15th March, 30 girls from Years 7-10 travelled to Stamford Bridge to watch Chelsea Women play 
Arsenal ladies in a WSL match.  
 
The girls got into the full swing of the warm up DJ, which was slightly longer than usual due to a delayed kick off thanks to 
a sock clash of the two teams.  
 
The girls witnessed a fabulous display of football from Chelsea, which resulted in a 3-1 win to the home side.  
 
For many, it was the first women's football game that they have attended, and hopefully there will be many more opportunities 
to come.  
 
They all behaved impeccably and were a joy to spend the evening with. 
 
Many thanks to Mrs Chevalier, Mr Collins and Mrs Brittain that attended, it wouldn't have happened without you!  
 

 
 

YEAR 11 NETBALL 

 

The Year 11 A team clashed with the B team on Tuesday 19th March 
in their league match. Despite the low numbers and almost going back 
to High 5 netball both teams were determined to play and displayed 
great energy.  The B team took an early lead with Daisy being pivotal 
in the centre, however the A team started to make a great comeback 
in the 2nd quarter with Amy making some great shots ending the first 
half 7-2.  The second half both teams changed positions and 
continued to play well but the A team refused to relinquish their lead 
eventually winning the game 13-4 
 
The match was a testament to their sportsmanship as all the girls 
played well despite the giggles and camaraderie between them. Well 
done to Amy, Orla, Isobel, Olivia, Jesse, Daisy, Emily, Amelia, Freya 
and Evie 
 
Ms Tufo 

 



GIRLS’ FOOTBALL 

 
In a thrilling encounter on the 18th March, the U15 team from Reigate School showcased their skill and teamwork against 
Carrington School, securing an impressive 8-2 victory. 
 

The match commenced with an early display of finesse as Tilly found the back of the net in the 9 th minute, courtesy of a 
sublime chip from Lola. The duo’s chemistry continued to shine as Tilly orchestrated a tap-in for Lola in the 17th minute, 
extending Reigate’s lead. 
 

Annabel’s resilience in the top corner paved the way for Betsy to set up Tilly beautifully, adding another goal to Reigate’s 
tally in the 20th minute. Not to be outdone, Sophia’s midfield prowess led to a stunning solo run from Tilly, who capitalized 
on the opportunity in the 23rd minute. 
 

With a commanding 4-0 lead at halftime, Reigate didn’t let up in the second half. Betsy capitalized on a well-executed play 
by Lola and Sophia, resulting in Betsy securing another goal just 4 minutes into the half. 
 

Despite Carrington’s efforts to stage a comeback with a goal of their own, Reigate maintained their dominance. Tilly’s 
persistence paid off as she found the net once again after a missed opportunity, showcasing her determination and 
composure. 
 

Sophia continued to dazzle, adding to Reigate’s lead with a skilful display in the 14th minute of the second half. Her second 
goal of the match in the 26th minute further solidified Reigate’s commanding performance. 
 

In the end, Reigate emerged victorious with an emphatic 8-2 win, demonstrating their exceptional teamwork, skill, and 
resilience on the field. 
 

Mrs Corder 

 
 

YEAR 8 AND 9 NETBALL 
 

On Wednesday 20th March our Year 8 and 9 netball teams faced Warlingham School away in their final games of the 
season. Despite a slight change to the usual starting team due to injury, Year 8 dominated throughout the 
match.  Following their success at the District Tournament and their win at Oxted last week the team showed improved 
confidence and worked well together to keep possession and create plenty of scoring opportunities.  Even with only six 
players in the final quarter the girls performed some of their best netball this season.  We won the game 18-7 and player of 
the match was Mia.  
 

Year 9 had a tougher time against a strong Warlingham side with strong defence and a Goal Attack who didn’t miss any 
opportunity to score.  The team persevered and did well to keep their heads up and keep trying to set their own pace with 
the ball.  Already missing a few key players through injury and with one valued team member feeling very unwell it looked 
like we would have to play the final quarter with only 6 players which would surely allow Warlingham to increase their 
lead.  So Tilly stepped up and moved across from the Year 8 court to play centre position for the Year 9s in a bid to keep 
them in the game. A valiant effort but the final score was 15-8 to Warlingham. Player of the match was Ruby. Well done to 
everyone - it was lovely to finish the season playing in the sunshine for a change.  
 
Mrs Chevalier 
 



GIRLS’ FOOTBALL 

 
In the highly anticipated U15 girls' football semi-final match between Reigate 
School and Kingston Academy in the Semi Finals of the County Cup, Reigate 
found themselves facing an early setback as Kingston took the lead from a corner, 
nodding the ball decisively into the net. Despite this, Reigate's resilience shone 
through as they displayed unwavering determination, having been the only state 
school to progress through to the semi-finals and the only team to have not 
received a walkover in previous rounds.  
 

The defensive quartet of Elissia, Isabel, Tiffany, and Loretta exhibited solidity and 
composure, thwarting any attempts on target with resolute defending and robust 
tackles. The midfield battle was intense, with Sophia, Felicity, Annabel, Bella, and 
Lola orchestrating play with precise through balls to the strikers, while also 
dropping back to provide defensive support. 
 

Although Tilly and Betsy spearheaded the attack with commendable runs, 
opportunities were scarce against Kingston's formidable defense, which left little 
room for manoeuvre. Despite their valiant efforts, Reigate struggled to find a 
breakthrough, with goalkeeper Georgia making a couple of crucial saves, albeit 
without being truly tested. 
 

Ultimately, the match concluded with a narrow 1-0 victory for Kingston Academy, leaving the Reigate girls understandably 
disheartened but nonetheless proud of their remarkable journey in the competition. Their commitment, hard work, and 
dedication throughout the tournament exemplify their admirable sportsmanship and resilience in the face of formidable 
opposition. 
 

Mrs Corder  
 

 

GCSE KAYAKING 

 
On Monday 18th and Wednesday 20th March a group of children participated in a GCSE kayaking course. Once we arrived, 
we all met to discuss how the day would look. We then went to collect wet suits for those who needed them, decided which 
boats we wanted to use and adjusted them to fit us. After a quick lesson in how to use our paddles we were on the water. 
 

We were taught how to paddle correctly, had various practices and a ball game to practice manoeuvring our boats. This was 
when we had our first casualty in Harry as he capsized wearing his P.E. kit rather than a wet suit. As you can imagine his 
friends were extremely sympathetic and rushed to his aid. It was at this point that we discovered quite how cold the lake 
was.  
 

The remainder of the day was spent videoing in our individual skills, forward paddling, lifting, carrying and launching and 
learning how to tow somebody else often from the trees at the edge of the lake! 
 

Day 2. Everyone arrived on time and off we went. With the tricky skill of disembarking, a bit of re-videoing due to upside 
down paddles and then the long paddle to go, everyone was slightly apprehensive. Having realised wet suits are far too hot 
for warm weather, we changed during a 15 minute break to get prepared for the long journey. 5 laps of the lake were 4 too 
many for some but nobody gave up. Top two finishers were Harry and Toby, well done!  After lunch we did our final bits of 
recording. Others had a go on the kayak slide and having realised they couldn't get any more wet decided to jump off of the 
pontoon. The final choice of the day was whether to go home early or do some paddle boarding. The majority chose the 
latter so went out for half an hour, some on their own boards, others in 2's or 3's. Following such a physical day it seemed 
fitting that we needed to find a food stop to replenish and refuel. 
  
Well done to everyone involved. It was a fun and productive two days and we will certainly get some good grades from it. 
 

Mrs Jones 

  



PE FIXTURES 

 

  



COMING UP IN CAREERS 
 

18th April                           Year 9 – Student Living (University of Surrey) 
29th April – 3rd May           All Years - Morrisby Careers Assemblies  
29th April – 3rd May           All Years - Morrisby Careers follow up tutor time activities 
15th July                           Year 9 – Elite Skills Army Day 
16th July                           Year 8 – Inspirational Learning Group – JCB Machine of the Future 
17th Jul                             Year 9 – Enterprise Day (Adam Corbally from “The Apprentice”) 
15th July – 18th July          Year 10 – Work Experience 
 

 

 

CAREERS 

 

There is a comprehensive careers section on the Reigate School website.  
 

Careers | Reigate School (reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk)  
 

In the CEIAG - Careers, Education, Information, Advice and Guidance section you will find our termly career plan which 
details what CEIAG each year group receives throughout the academic year. Our careers policy and provider access 
policy can be found in the same section.  
 

The careers section also includes information on the labour market, apprenticeships and apprenticeship vacancies. The 
section for parents and carers contains guides to post 16 options, the new T level qualifications and apprenticeships. 
 

In the “Options at post 16” section, there are links to the local colleges where you can register for their open events. 
 

FURTHER EDUCATION COLLEGES OPEN EVENTS 23-24.pdf (reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk) 
 

The website contains much information, which I hope you and your children will find useful. 
 

Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further education, apprenticeships 
and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. Our library has many resources within the Careers 
section which the children are welcome to use.  
 

When using the Morrisby platform please use the Reigate School Code when signing up: MC94232M 
 

 

  

www.barclayslifeskills.com www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk www.icould.com 

  

www.morrisby.com 

 

 

 
SAFEGUARDING AT REIGATE SCHOOL 
 

We recognise our moral and statutory responsibility to safeguard and promote the 
welfare of all children. Reigate School makes every effort to provide a Ready, 
Respectful and Safe environment in which children feel secure, valued and 
respected. If a child has any worries or needs some support at any time, we encourage 
them to speak to their pastoral team or any member of the safeguarding team in the first instance.  
 

Please visit the school website https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/ to access our safeguarding pages for guidance, 
support and signposting information. We have a comprehensive outline of our Reigate School Early Help offer, which is 
designed to help families access key services when support is first needed. 
 

If you have any concerns, questions or would like advice surrounding any aspect of safeguarding please contact the school 
and ask to speak to a member of the safeguarding team or email dsl@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk 
 

 

SAFEGUARDING – ONLINE SAFETY 

 
The internet is a wonderful resource, however ensuring children know how to use the 
internet safely is vitally important. Please visit the school website E-Safety page using 
the link below to access important signposting information designed to inform parents 
and carers about online safety and how to best support your child at home.  
 

E-Safety:  https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/safeguarding/esafety 
 

 

The following resource from Childnet has been created to help a parent/ carer and child to have a conversation together 
about life online.  https://www.childnet.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/My-Life-Online.pdf 
 

https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/careers
https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Careers/2023-2024/FURTHER%20EDUCATION%20COLLEGES%20OPEN%20EVENTS%2023-24.pdf
http://www.barclayslifeskills.com/
http://www.apprenticeships.org.uk/
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/
http://www.icould.com/
http://www.morrisby.com/
https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/
mailto:dsl@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/safeguarding/esafety
https://www.childnet.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/My-Life-Online.pdf
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCJSu7-6Wi8kCFcE_FAodSg8J1g&url=http://www.fcbusiness.co.uk/news/article/newsitem=2390/title=karren+brady+launches+barclays+lifeskills+programme&bvm=bv.107406026,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNHnyAqlXpAm3Ro4swSnnryM7IQxSw&ust=1447427790012847
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOz7u_WYi8kCFUw8FAodUmwOyQ&url=https://apprenticeshipvacancymatchingservice.lsc.gov.uk/navms/forms/Vacancy/SearchVacancy.aspx&psig=AFQjCNHmMMZStU2VAOzr9ZYYcbfKBpjcuw&ust=1447427961099813
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/


ONLINE SAFETY  
  

Online Safety and Parental Controls – NSPCC guidance: 
 

Deciding what’s appropriate for children to see online 

 
The online world gives us access to a huge amount of information and services, but the scale of information available also 
means that there is content that is inappropriate for children. What is or isn’t appropriate is up to individual parents and 
carers to decide, and could be based on things like age, ability, beliefs and family values. 
 

What are parental controls? 

Parental controls allow you to block and filter upsetting or inappropriate content. They work across your Wi-Fi, phone 
network, individual apps and devices. 

 
Parental controls can help you to: 

 plan what time of day your child can go online and how long for 

 create content filters to block apps that may have inappropriate content 

 manage the content different family members can see. 
 

Setting up parental controls on: 

 
Home broadband and Wi-Fi 

 
Home internet providers can offer parental controls for your family. You can: 

 use a filter from your internet provider to control the content that you and your family see.  Some providers allow 
different settings for each user 

 set up any device connected to your home broadband. How you do this depends on your provider and you'll need 
to access your home router. You can ask your internet provider for help setting this up.  Remember that this only 
affects your child accessing the internet through the WiFi – if they are using 4G or 5G etc to connect you need to 
check the settings on their mobile device too (see below). 

Games consoles 

 
Most games consoles have internet access, which means your child can go online and chat with other players or make in-
game purchases. On many consoles there are parental controls which allow you to manage which features are available 
to your child. On some devices you can: 

 turn off chat functions to stop your child from talking to people they don't know 

 restrict games based on age 

 turn off in-game purchases, or set a limit. 
 

Check the website for the console your child has for a parents section and details of features.  Some games also allow you 
to change settings for that individual game. 
 
PlayStation Family Management 
 
On PlayStation consoles you can set up a Family Manager account which allows you to manage different accounts for 
different children/users. Within this you can manage a range of features, such as restricting communication with other 
players, restricting content, setting play time controls and set spending limits. See all the features available for PS4 and 
for PS5 
 
Mobiles, tablets and computers 

 
All mobiles, tablets and computers have parental control settings, which can differ between devices, these include: 

 allowing or disallowing in-game or in-app purchases 

 settings such as location settings and what information your child is sharing 

 wellbeing settings to help with limiting screen time. 
 

You can get more advice about setting up controls on different devices from your mobile provider and the  UK Safer 
Internet Centre. 

 

On Apple devices such as iPhone, iPad, Apple Watch, Apple TV etc. there are features available for parents all tied into an 
account. You can set content and privacy restrictions, prevent purchases, allow or disallow apps and more. See what 
parental controls are available on Apple iOS devices. 
 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/inappropriate-explicit-content2/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.playstation.com/en-gb/parental-controls/
https://www.playstation.com/en-gb/support/account/ps5-parental-controls-spending-limits/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
https://support.apple.com/en-gb/HT201304


ONLINE SAFETY (CONT.) 

 
 
Apps and online services 
Many social media, apps and online services such as film and TV streaming services have features such as: 

 content filters 

 chat filters 

 privacy settings 

 in-app purchase settings. 
 

You can find out about these features by looking in the settings on each app, or take a look at their website for more 
information. They might be called settings, family features, privacy or security. 
 
Facebook has a Parents portal which helps explain the features available.  
 
For Netflix, you need to visit the website to set up parental controls – we suggest you do this as soon as you create an 
account. 
 
Microsoft Family Safety – by creating a family group you can manage many settings, such as setting screen time limits, 
blocking inappropriate content, receive activity reports, set app and game limits and more. To learn more about Microsoft 
Family Safety see the Microsoft page and Xbox Family Settings. 
 
Search engines 

 
Sometimes, innocent searches can lead to not so innocent results.  If you're worried: 

 make sure the content your child sees online is appropriate for their age by using parental controls and filters in 
search engines like Google, Yahoo and Bing 

 make sure you have set parental controls on the home broadband and devices. 
 

Google Family Link - a very useful app to manage a range of features such as restricting content, approving or 
disapproving apps, setting screen time and more. For lots of useful information see the Google FAQ page. 
 
WiFi and being away from home 

 
The controls you've set up on your child's device and your home broadband won't work if they use 3G or 4G, public WiFi 
or log onto a friend's connection instead. Remember: 

 public WiFi is often available when you're out and about, but it's not always safe 

 some public places and businesses offer family-friendly WiFi. When you see the family-friendly WiFi symbol it 
means there are filters to stop children from seeing inappropriate or upsetting content 

 talk with your child and agree what they can and can't do online. If your child is visiting friends or family, remember 
that they might not have the same controls set up. 

 
Please visit the school website Safeguarding Online Safety page for more information.  
 

 

 
MINDWORKS 

 
Neurodevelopmental support for children and young people – Access to general advice and support through an out of 
hours advice line for Neurodevelopmental support is available on 0300 222 5755 from 5pm – 11pm, seven days a week 
365 days a year. 

 
Please visit Mindworks Surrey for more information  www.mindworks-surrey.org 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.facebook.com/safety/parents
https://help.netflix.com/en/node/264
https://account.microsoft.com/family/about
https://www.xbox.com/en-GB/community/for-everyone/responsible-gaming
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://support.google.com/families/answer/7087030?hl=en
https://help.yahoo.com/kb/SLN2247.html
https://support.microsoft.com/en-us/topic/turn-bing-safesearch-on-or-off-446ebfb8-becf-f035-9eea-b660e8420458
https://families.google.com/familylink/
https://families.google.com/familylink/faq/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/
http://www.mindworks-surrey.org/


TWELVE 15 MENU 
  

 

 
 



VACANCIES 

 
RECEPTIONIST 
Salary: £21,269-22,890 FTE, £20,330-21,880 Pro Rata 

 
We are seeking to appoint an enthusiastic and flexible individual who can provide professional and efficient 
support in a busy school office. 
 
Working Hours - 8.00am to 4.30pm, Monday – Friday, 40 hours per week over 39 weeks per annum (term time only) 
 
The successful candidate will: 

 have excellent IT and organisational skills; 

 have good written and oral communication skills that allow effective communication with all levels of school staff, 
children and stakeholders; 

 have experience of working in a fast paced office environment; 

 be able to react positively to the pressures of working in a busy school environment;  

 remain calm working under pressure; and  

 have the ability to deal with sensitive situations and confidential information. 
 

In return we can offer: 

 a fantastic working environment committed to collaborative working and high performance; 

 an excellent staff assistance programme with access to wellbeing and health initiatives, including counselling, 
physiotherapy, menopause and weight management support; 

 opportunities and support for professional growth and continuous professional development (including 
apprenticeships) both at Reigate School and through the wider Greensand Multi Academy Trust; and 

 oversubscription secondary school admission criteria for children of staff working at Reigate School (who have been 
employed for more than two years at the time of application).  
 

Reigate School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expects all staff 
and volunteers to share this commitment. The post is exempt from the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974 and the 
successful candidate will be required to have an enhanced DBS check and an overseas criminal records check if you have 
lived or worked outside the UK within the last 10 years. In accordance with KCSIE, online checks will be completed for all 
shortlisted candidates.  
 
Safeguarding Statement 
The School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. An enhanced CRB check will be required. 
 

For more information and to apply, please visit Reigate School jobs - Eteach 

 
 

NOTICES 
  
 
 

The Safer Travel Team at Surrey County Council are undertaking research with parents and 
carers on pupils' modes of travel to and from school.  
 

The survey is to better understand school travel across Surrey and to help set priorities around 
improving roads and footways around schools, and how to encourage more walking, cycling, 
scooting, and parking and striding. 
 

In recognition of your anticipated participation, for every 100 completed survey questionnaires, the Safer Travel Team will 
donate £25 to your choice of one of the following two local Surrey charities (donations are within an available budget and 
surveys are counted per child, not per household). 
 

 Shooting Stars Children’s Hospices 
 

 Change of Scene Farnham 
 

At the end of the survey you will be able to nominate which charity your completed survey questionnaire counts towards, or 
for your nomination to be shared between the two charities. After the survey is closed, the donations to each charity will be 
made and a "mini-report" that details the survey’s results and charitable donations circulated. 
 

Please note: the survey closes on Sunday 7th April 2024. 
 

To complete the survey please click on the link below: 

 

https://www.surreysays.co.uk/safer-travel/secondary-school-travel-2024/ 
 

https://www.eteach.com/jobs?empNo=13006
https://www.surreysays.co.uk/safer-travel/secondary-school-travel-2024/
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